## **TOWN OF DERRY**

# Town Council Derry Municipal Center

March 3, 2020 Tuesday - 7:00 PM

6:30 PM Non-Public Session – RSA 91A:3 II (c) 7:00 PM Call to order

Councilor Tripp moves to leave non-public session, seconded by Councilor Chirichiello – all agreed

Councilor Katsakiores moves to unseal portions of the 3/19/2019, 5/21/2019, 9/17/2019, 10/1/2019, 2/4/2020 and 2/18/2020 non-public minutes and moves to unseal all of the 3/5/2019, 4/2/2019, 5/7/2019, and 1/28/2020 non-public minutes, seconded by Councilor Foote

Roll Call Vote 5-0-0

There was a moment of silence for the passing of Chairman Wetherbee's father.

Pledge of Allegiance, warning of fire exits, handicap access, & turn off all cell phones

Roll Call: Councilors Chirichiello, Katsakiores, Morgan, Foote, and Tripp, Absent: Councilor

Bourdon and Chairman Wetherbee

Present: TA David Caron, Town Clerk Daniel Healey

Public Forum - \*30 Minutes\*
Open Public Forum – all agreed

No one from the public spoke.

Motion by Councilor Tripp to close public forum, seconded by Councilor Chirichiello – all agreed

#### Consent Agenda

- **20-17** Approve Non-Public Minutes February 18, 2020 **Minutes sealed**
- 20-18 Approve Minutes February 18, 2020
- **20-19** Ordinance #2020-002 Amendment to Traffic Ordinance, Section 150-4, Prohibited Parking Fenway Street
- **20-20** Ordinance #2020-003 Amendment to General Code Chapter 55, Food Service Establishments

## Consent agenda approved

## Chair Pro Tem Report - James Morgan

The Chair Pro Tem had nothing new to report.

#### Town Administrator's Report - David Caron

Town Administrator Dave Caron and the Director of Public Works Mike Fowler introduced Kim Walsh who will be the new Parks & Recreation Director. Kim has 20 years of experience in

sports marketing and recreations and fields. She has worked at Devens and was the Assistant Manager of the Tsongas Center. Her official start date will be March 16th Mike Fowler thanked Nicole Ferrante for doing a great job as the interim Parks and Recreation Director.

Town Administrator Dave Caron reminded residents that the Town and School Election will take place next Tuesday March 10th from 7am to 8pm at Gilbert H. Hood Middle School for Districts 1 and 4, West Running Brook Middle School for District 3, and Calvary Bible Church for District 2. He went over the Town questions and their impact on the town.

The Town website will keep residents informed about the Coronavirus as the town is in regular contact with the State Bureau of Public Health. Residents are reminded to wash their hands and give each other space. The symptoms are similar to the flu.

#### **Councilor Comments**

Chair Pro Tem Morgan - Acknowledged the presence of the Boy Scouts troop with their Scout Masters. They are attending tonight's meeting to earn their Citizenship and Community Badge. There is a lack of volunteers on Boards and Committees. Believes the school is asking for big numbers with their budget.

Councilor Chirichiello - Appreciates the Boy Scouts attending the meeting. It is important to come vote on Tuesday, it affects taxes in December.

Brian Selling (Troop Master) was called up to speak. He stated that the Boy Scouts are working on their merit badge and that they need 13 badges for Eagle.

Councilor Katsakiores - Thinks that it is great that the Boy Scouts attended tonight's meeting.

Councilor Tripp - Recommends that the Boy Scout's come back to the next meeting to see the council with more on the agenda. The Economic Development Advisory Committee has started conducting most of their business via sub-committees and will be meeting every other month. Anyone interested in running for Town office in the future or applying to a Board or Committee should see the Town Clerk.

Adjournment: 7:35 p.m.

Recording & Transcription by: Daniel Healey, Town Clerk

3-26-2070 Date